Propertymark urges Scottish government to rethink rent controls amid soaring housing emergency
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Scotland’s housing crisis has reached alarming proportions, with an industry body urging the government to reconsider its strategy. Propertymark, a representative organisation for the property sector, is calling for a shift in focus from rent control measures to enhancing investment in the private rented sector. This plea is underscored by a recent report from Shelter Scotland, revealing that 42% of adults in Scotland—over 2.3 million people—are now affected by a housing emergency. This marks a significant increase of 800,000 individuals since 2021.
Alison Watson, Director of Shelter Scotland, lamented the situation, stating, “It’s been a year since the Scottish Parliament declared a housing emergency. Since then, homelessness has gone up and social housebuilding has gone down.” Amid increasing pressures from economic factors such as the cost of living crisis, the report detailed a rise in homelessness applications and a stark lack of suitable housing options. Glasgow has seen the most substantial uptick, particularly with applications from asylum seekers and refugees.
Against this backdrop, Propertymark is particularly concerned about the Scottish Budget decision to raise the Additional Dwelling Supplement (ADS) from 6% to 8%. This move, according to Timothy Douglas, head of policy and campaigns at Propertymark, could deter potential landlords from entering the market, further exacerbating the housing supply issue. Douglas stressed, “Instead of focusing solely on rent control through the Housing Bill, the Scottish government should concentrate on pro-growth policies that will make housing more affordable.” He advocates for a reduction in the ADS, initiatives to enhance property energy efficiency, and the construction of additional social housing.
The crux of Propertymark’s argument is predicated on the belief that rent controls can disrupt the housing market, resulting in unintended outcomes such as reduced housing quality and increased discrimination. This perspective is supported by a comprehensive review of nearly 200 studies which indicate that rent controls may worsen housing availability, particularly for vulnerable groups. In a contrasting dialogue, First Minister John Swinney’s vision for Scotland aims to increase investments in affordable housing. However, critics argue that the simultaneous introduction of permanent rent controls could undermine these ambitious plans, ultimately leading to fewer available privately rented homes.
Propertymark’s call to action also highlights the need for collaboration within the sector to challenge proposed long-term rent controls. Advocates argue that policies should instead be geared towards increasing housing supply while addressing underlying economic inequalities to effectively tackle affordability concerns. Furthermore, concerns persist that without strategic interventions, the increasing demand for housing coupled with stagnant supply will pose long-term challenges to Scotland’s housing landscape.
In this precarious situation, the Scottish government faces mounting pressure to recalibrate its approach to address both the immediate and long-term challenges posed by the current housing crisis. A concerted effort towards investment, regulatory reform, and innovative housing solutions remains imperative to ensure that all Scots have access to safe, affordable housing.
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